Freshman Seminars
Growth of Program

The program saw a slight dip in numbers this year (see below).  We planned to offer more seminars this year, but several were cancelled due to low enrollment. We are examining enrollment patterns and adjusting offerings accordingly. For example, there is a much higher demand for seminars during autumn quarter than winter or spring, so faculty are being encouraged to offer their seminars during this peak time. Student and faculty satisfaction remain high.
	 
	# Seminars
	Enrollment
	% of Seats Filled
	# of Depts represented
	# of Colleges Represented

	2004
	24
	228
	47.5
	19
	5

	2005
	27
	309
	61.8
	18
	5

	2005-06
	50
	602
	66.4
	36
	13

	2006-07
	70
	900
	72%
	44
	16

	2007-08
	63
	849
	75%
	38
	 19

	2008-09
	~64
	~875
	~76%
	~25
	~12 


Retention
Although we cannot claim this as a direct effect, students who enroll in a Freshman Seminar do retain at rates higher than the general OSU NFQF population (see below).

	 
	Enrollment (NFQF)
	Retention (NFQF)
	  to AU 04
	  to AU 05
	  to AU 06
	  to AU 07
	OSU Retention (NFQF)
	  to AU 04
	  to AU 05
	  to AU 06
	  to AU 07

	2003-04
	182
	 
	169
	161
	162
	158
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	(%)
	 
	 
	92.50%
	89.00%
	89.00%
	4 year grad rate - 60%
	 
	88.00%
	82.00%
	77.70%
	4 year grad rate - 46.2%

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	2004-05
	263
	 
	 
	256
	255
	239
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	(%)
	 
	 
	 
	97.30%
	97.00%
	90.87%
	 
	 
	89.70%
	84.80%
	79.60%

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	2005-06
	559
	 
	 
	 
	546
	504
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	(%)
	 
	 
	 
	 
	97.70%
	90.16%
	 
	 
	 
	91.50%
	86.10%

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	2006-07
	875
	 
	 
	 
	 
	840
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	(%)
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	98.02%
	 
	 
	 
	 
	92.40%


Effect on Future Classes

-- In evals, 73.7% agree they may take more classes in the Seminar area – because of broad cross-sections of students, Freshman Seminars may rightly be viewed as recruiting tools.
- 15% of students in Freshman Seminars took more Freshman Seminars.

Professional Pathways Seminars

We offered five Professional Pathways courses this year— four were offered last year.  Most of the courses had higher enrollment this year than last year.
	AU 2006
	Enroll
	 
	SP 2007
	Enroll
	
	AU 2007
	Enroll
	 
	SP 2008
	Enroll

	ASC 338.02 (Education)
	5
	 
	ASC 338.04 (Health)
	 
	 
	ASC 338.02 (Education)
	9
	 
	ASC 338.04 (Health)
	 

	ASC 338.03 (Social Work)
	4
	 
	Optometry
	16
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Optometry
	5

	 
	 
	 
	Pharmacy
	12
	 
	TOTAL AU 07
	9
	 
	Pharmacy
	5

	TOTAL AU 06
	9
	 
	Public Health
	7
	 
	CAPACITY
	50.00%
	 
	Public Health
	8

	CAPACITY
	25.00%
	 
	Dentistry
	16
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Dentistry
	8

	 
	 
	 
	Veterinary Medicine
	16
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Medicine
	16

	 
	 
	 
	Medicine
	21
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Nursing
	11

	 
	 
	 
	Nursing
	9
	 
	 
	 
	 
	ASC 338.05 (Non-profit Organizations)
	13

	 
	 
	 
	ASC 338.05 (Non-profit Organizations)
	14
	 
	 
	 
	 
	ASC 338.07 (Public Affairs)
	14

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	ASC 294 (Civic Engagement)
	11

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	TOTAL SP 07
	111
	 
	 
	 
	 
	TOTAL SP 08
	91

	 
	 
	 
	ROUGH CAPACITY
	67.27%
	 
	 
	 
	 
	ROUGH CAPACITY
	56.17%

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	TOTAL ENROLL 06-07
	120
	 
	 
	 
	 
	TOTAL ENROLL 07-08
	100

	 
	 
	 
	ROUGH FOR YR
	59.70%
	 
	 
	 
	 
	ROUGH FOR YR
	55.56%


From autumn 2006-autumn 2007 97% of students would recommend their Professional Pathways course to a friend and 97% said that their course helped them clarify their career goals.  This shows that these courses are enjoyable and effective means of preparing students for their future careers.
In 2008-09, in addition to again offering many of the seminars listed above, we anticipate offering seminars in Social Justice and Wall Street. Marketing strategies for the entire Pathways Program are being developed and are expected to help increase numbers in the coming year.
 GEC Clusters
The GEC Clusters began in winter 2008 with one cluster course running (Before History: The Science of Origins).  Unfortunately only two students enrolled in the first two courses of this three course cluster.  
Five clusters will commence during the 2008-2009 school year (see additional handout).  We have already started heavily advertising those clusters which are beginning this autumn.  We anticipate higher enrollments in clusters courses during the coming year.
The Future of Clusters:

Given the limited motivators for our students and faculty, it is hard to imagine long-term sustainability for the program in the current design. 
1. Other than our understanding (as faculty and administrators) of the cohesiveness the program provides for the GEC, students do not gain anything additional by taking clusters courses. The possibility of providing additional opportunities and experiences for students may be needed to help encourage students to participate.

2. The current budget model requires that seats be open to all students, severely limiting the interdisciplinarity by limiting the references that may be made to previous courses in clusters without having to retrace content for those that are outside of the cluster. 
3. Faculty who are thinking about proposing a cluster have expressed concern that the amount of work to develop and teach their courses will not be reflected in what students experience, and therefore are reluctant to devote the time.
4. Each Cluster team is alerted to deadlines for having a new GEC course approved in time for student registration, but few faculty seem to truly understand the process and getting them to propose their courses on time has been a struggle. The resulting effect is that the launch date for proposed clusters keeps being delayed, or worse, clusters that begin with a current course start to run without have a second course in place for the following quarter. Both of these situations cause confusion to students and academic advisors.
5. Academic Advisors, while supportive of the concept of Clusters, have expressed some concern regarding the additional complexity Clusters add to scheduling. While it is helpful to be able to point students to specific courses based on their interests (our goal of value added through curricular cohesiveness), the restrictions of when those courses are offered on top of trying to schedule major classes might prove to be another impediment. 
Subcommittee D has been asked to begin thinking about the future of Clusters. Thoughts from all CCI members are welcome as we begin to make recommendations regarding the future of this program. 
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